

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

The Newsletter 1

12.9.22

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

I would like to welcome you all back to school after the Summer holiday. I hope that you all had a restful and safe holiday and that the children are ready for the busy term ahead. It was lovely welcoming the all of children back into school, including our new Reception children, on Wednesday all looking so smart.

Contact forms, permissions form and asthma sheets were given out to pupils last Friday. Please make sure that all of your details are correct on the contact forms and return all forms as soon as possible to the school office. It is essential that we have all of these forms so that our records are up to date.

Please make sure that you take note of the main dates for the academic year, which can be found on the last page of this newsletter.

Our Value for this half-term is Community.

COMMUNITY

Mrs. P. Burns Headteacher



Following the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, we wish to express our deepest sympathy to her family and join with the nation to thank her for her 70 years of service.

We have now heard that the funeral of Queen Elizabeth II will be on Monday 19th September and will be a Bank Holiday. This means that school will be closed to all pupils on this day so that the nation can pay their respect to Queen Elizabeth II.

Academic year 2022-2023

The classes for this academic year are as follows:

Year 6 Mrs. Saran

Year 5 Mr. Alam

Year 4 Mrs. Jobburns

Year 3 Mr. Anderton and Mrs. Shioleftou

Year 2 Miss. Terris

Year 1 Miss. Lilley

Reception Mr. Bhatti

Miss Wilson continues to be our Pastoral Manager and will be working with children from different year groups over the year.

Miss. Duffy and Miss. Hooper continue to work in the office and are happy to help with ny questions that you may have.

Year 6 Parents

Dear Year 6 Parents.

As you are aware your children will be moving on to Secondary school in September 2023. The application process has now opened for you to select your preferred choices of Secondary schools. All applications should be completed online and must_becompleted by October 31st. Visit www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions to complete your form. All Birmingham Secondary schools will be holding open events in the coming weeks and we encourage families to visit your preferred schools before submitting your application. If you are having trouble submitting your form online pop in to school and we will try to support you.

Dates for your diary

Monday 19th September - Bank holiday for the funeral of Queen Elizabeth II

Monday 3rd October - 10am Harvest service in church led by Year 6

Friday 21st October - Children break up for half term

Monday 31st October - Teacher Day

Tuesday 1st November - Children to return to school



Dates for academic year 2022/2023

Monday 12th September - Reception children to start full time

Friday 21st October - Children break up for half term

Monday 24th October - Friday 28th October - Half term

Monday 31st October - Teacher Day

Tuesday 1st November - Children return to school

Tuesday 20th December - Children break up for Christmas

Thursday 5th January 2023 - Teacher Day

Friday 6th January 2023 - Teacher Day

Monday 9th January 2023 - Children return to school

Friday 17th February - Children break up for half term

Monday 20th February-Friday 24th February - Half term

Monday 27th February - Children return to school

Thursday 30th March - Children break up for Easter

Friday 31st March - Teacher Day

Monday 3rd April-Friday 14th April - Easter holiday

Monday 17th April - Children return to school

Thursday 25th May - Children break up for half term

Friday 26th May - Teacher Day

Monday 29th May-Friday 2nd June - Half term

Monday 5th June - Children return to school

Tuesday 26th July - Children break up for summer holiday

Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.